

March 4, 2024

Dear Homeowner,

The annual spring clean-up of the yards of senior citizens (62 +) and disabled adults (18 +) will take place on Saturday, April 27th from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. A group of volunteers will come to your house to do the work you requested. We may not be able to do everything on your list as we want to help everyone that requests clean-ups. But, we will make every effort to do the work you have requested.

Although we cannot tell you what time the volunteers will arrive, please be sure someone is home while the team is working on your yard. They have a lot of yards to clean so there is no way of knowing how long each yard will take.

If it gets later than 3:00 p.m. and no one has shown up, PLEASE contact me immediately on my cell phone at (586) 292-2768 and I will check with the volunteer group to get a better idea of when you can expect your team.

We will be providing lunch at the Edna Burton Senior Center, 345 Ball Street from 12:15 to 2:15 p.m. You are invited to join us for lunch to meet and eat with the young people and their adult supervisors who volunteered their time to spiff up the yards.

If you have any questions, please call the senior center before Saturday (248) 627-6447 or my cell phone on Saturday, (586) 292-2768.

## Teens & Seniors Rocking & Raking Committee

Marketing & Volunteers: Homeowners: Faye Bindig

Supplies: Team Coordinator: Faye Bindig